
KENNETH KEATING, New York 
State Senator, addressed the College 
in September. Politics mixed with 
good “hoss sense” spurred the students 
to a standing ovation for the Senator.

SCREVANE and FINO, Democratic 
and Republican candidates for Presi­
dency of New York City Council, 
debated local issues, following a 
speech by New York senior Senator, 
Jacob Javits.

R. SARGENT SHRIVER, head of the 
Nation’s Peace Corps, spoke at the 
faculty workshop. Shriver pointed to 
student leaders in a private college as 
prime material for Corps assignments.
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The Social Science Division of 1962 will be particularly remem­
bered at Saint Francis for its presentation of a battery of 

nationally prominent personalities. Among these were Senators 
Jacob Javits and Kenneth Keating as well as Congressman Hugh L. 
Carey. In addition to these federal leaders, Saint Francis College 
also felt the heat of the local campaigns when candidates Paul 
Screvane and Paul Fino debated prior to the Mayoralty election. 
Sargent Shriver, head of the Peace Corps, and James Donovan, 
liaison for the U-2 pilot “Powers-Abel” spy exchange, were also on 
the scene.

Dedicated to the practical aspects of Social Science, this
Division, with Dr. James J. Flynn as its newly appointed Chairman, 
initiated a program aimed at broadening the political, social and 
economic vistas of the Franciscan student. The outstanding mani­

festation of this plan was the
creation of a Bachelor of Arts 
degree in Latin American studies. 
With Dr. Joseph A. Ellis as 
Director, the program in Latin 
American Studies emphasized 
developing an intelligent under­
standing of Latin America—its 
history, problems, cultural insti­
tutions, and the hopes and aspi­
rations of its people. The Pro­
gram  necessarily  cu ts across 
several College departments to 
achieve its goal of historical, 
economic, political, religious and 
literary insights. Through an in­
ternship program, the summer 
of the Junior year will be spent 
abroad; thus the student will 
come into direct contact with the 
culture and people of Latin 
America. Applications are now 
being accepted for the coming 
academic year.

The Latin America Studies 
Program sparked other expan­
sions within the Social Science 
Division. In February, the Eco­
nomics Department, with Brother 
Leon, O.S.F. as Chairman, was
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